
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
SOLID WASTE LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY (LEA)

Date of Notice:  March 24, 2022 

NOTICE OF 
STANDARDIZED SOLID WASTE 

FACILITIES PERMIT FOR  
SEARLES VALLEY MINERALS ARGUS BOILER 

ASH LANDFILL #1 

PROJECT TYPE/NUMBER: New Standardized Solid Waste Facility Permit 
Solid Waste Facility Permit # 36-AA-0343 

PROJECT NAME: SEARLES VALLEY MINERALS ARGUS BOILER ASH 
LANDFILL #1 – NEW STANDARDIZED SOLID WASTE 
FACILITY PERMIT  

PROJECT LOCATION: 13200 Main Street, Trona, CA 93562 

FACILITY CONTACT: Mark Wood 760-372-2547 

APPLICANT: Searles Valley Minerals Operations, Inc. 

DATE LEA ACCEPTED March 16, 2022 
APPLICATION:  

COUNTY LEA CONTACT: Kimberly Tra, Supervising Environmental Health Specialist 
PHONE NUMBER:  (800)442-2283

As a property owner, tenant, or person who has requested notice, please be advised that the County of San 
Bernardino Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) received and is considering an application to 
issue a new standardized solid waste facility permit (SWFP) for the Searles Valley Minerals Argus Boiler 
Ash Landfill #1. The LEA is certified by the Cal Recycle to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste 
sites within the County of San Bernardino, including all active and closed landfills.   
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Description of Project and LEA’s Preliminary Determination 
The Searles Valley Minerals Argus Boiler Ash Landfill #1 is located at 13200 Main Street in an 
unincorporated area of San Bernardino County. On December 15, 2021 the LEA accepted for review, the 
permit application package from Searles Valley Minerals Argus Boiler Ash Landfill #1 requesting to obtain a 
standardized solid waste facility permit.  
 
The LEA’s preliminary determination is that the proposed permit be approved.   
 
The decision to approve or deny the standardized SWFP will be made by the LEA within 45 days of the date 
the application was deemed complete as required by State statute, and was submitted to Cal Recycle for 
concurrence.    
 
Where to get additional information 
A copy of the standardized permit application is available for public review by appointment in the LEA 
office located at 385 N. Arrowhead Ave. 2nd Floor, San Bernardino, CA 92415. 
 
Options for Submitting Comments and LEA Contact Information 
If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule an appointment to 
review the standardized permit application, please contact Kimberly Tra at (800)442-2283. You may also 
email the LEA regarding this matter at Kimberly.Tra@dph.sbcounty.gov.  If you would like to comment on 
this project you may send your written comments via email or fax to Kimberly Tra within 14 days of the date 
of this notice.  Fax number is (909) 387-4323 or email to the above email address. 
 
Appeals Process Information 
For information on the appeals process pursuant to PRC §44307 after the decision to issue or deny the permit 
has occurred, you may contact Kimberly Tra at 800-442-2283. 
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